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PRESS RELEASE

Huw Merriman 
Member of Parliament for Bexhill and Battle

HUW SPEAKS UP FOR COMMUNITY PHARMACIES
23.02.2016 For immediate release: Rural communities in East Sussex should not lose their local pharmacies warned Bexhill and Battle MP, Huw Merriman, in a debate in Parliament this week. 

Reacting to Government proposals to save £163m in the NHS pharmacy budget, Huw told a Government Minister that, whilst he accepted the need for savings, these could be better delivered by looking at other areas, such as the amount wasted on drugs that are thrown away due to over-prescribing. 

Huw spoke of one of his pharmacists who is based in a village and fears that he would face closure if plans to cut dispensing and annual fees were combined with the introduction of the national living wage and enhanced pensions. 

Huw said “I wanted to ensure that the views of local pharmacists, and my constituents who use them, were given a voice to their fears of closure. I understand the need to look at savings but I asked the Government Minister to consider if these could be better targeted on those pharmacies which are in clusters rather than in rural areas where the next pharmacy could be many miles away. The Minister assured me that he would consider my proposals before a final decision is taken”
ENDS

For further information please contact Constituency Office 01424 734910
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